

# The Psychoanalytic Society of the Postdoctoral Program, Inc.

www.thepsychoanalyticsociety.org

### **Board of Directors 2021**

#### President

Maureen O'Reilly-Landry, PhD psychoanalyticsocietypresident @gmail.com

### Vice-President

Helen Silverman, PhD, ABPP hsilver900@gmail.com

#### Treasurer

Helen Silverman, PhD, ABPP hsilver900@gmail.com

Recording Secretary

Judith Eckman-Jadow, PhD

jeckmanjadowphd@gmail.com

Senate Representative Harriette Kaley, PhD, ABPP

## Members-at-Large

Judith Beldner, PhD Judith Lobel, PhD Janet Plotkin-Bornstein, PhD Stefanie Solow Glennon, PhD

#### Candidate Member

Gloria Ellis, M.D.

## Past Presidents

Martin Nass, PhD, ABPP
Marvin Hurvich, PhD, ABPP
Harold B. Davis, PhD, ABPP
Arthur Goldweber, PhD
Richard Lasky, PhD, ABPP
Fred Wright, PhD, ABPP
David Webb, PhD
Helen Silverman, PhD, ABPP
Susan Warshaw, Ed.D, ABPP
Susan Mulliken, PhD

January 2022

## Letter From the President

## Hope and Dread in the Pandemic

Dear Postdoc Colleague,

Last year was another trying year for us and for the world. In the spirit of psychoanalysis, this year of the pandemic brought with it both hope and dread. In 2021, we looked with optimism to Pfizer and Moderna for a sense of safety, only to encounter new threats from the Greek duo, Delta and Omicron. But we at Postdoc rejoice in having our own Greek duo, Orfanos and Lechich, who through their wisdom, toil, and prescient commentary from the not-so-Greek Chorus of the Executive Committee, has enabled us to retain a sense of meaning and connection.

For nearly 50 years, the Psychoanalytic Society of the Postdoctoral Program has been an extension of the NYU Postdoctoral Program. We began in the early 1970s as the Graduate Society of the Postdoctoral Program, enabling those who had graduated and lost their NYU affiliation to stay connected to their Postdoc colleagues and to benefit from the type of intellectual stimulation that is present at the university.

Through deep dedication to our calling, Postdoc has stood ready to help people through difficult times, and this worldwide health crisis has created an unprecedented need for our services. The Psychoanalytic Society and the NYU Postdoctoral Program continue to work together in close collaboration to support members by providing meaningful activities and educational opportunities.

We are committed to supporting diversity of all types through our Scholar's Grant program, and seek to expand further the **diversity of perspectives on the Board**. We want to hear from *new and recent graduates and members from different backgrounds, races, ethnicities, sexualities, theoretical orientations, and deep passions that reflect the Postdoc community's needs, interests, and desires.* 

We recently welcomed our new administrator, **Debbie Kopinsky**. Debbie is highly-skilled, efficient, and technologically sophisticated, as well as a delight to work with. We are so happy to have her join us. Hopefully, you will get a chance to "meet her" throughout the upcoming year during the renewal process and our scheduled activities.

We invite you to renew your membership in the Psychoanalytic Society or join for the first time. On the back of this letter, you will find the membership categories. Note to candidates: We began in the early 1970's as the Graduate Society, but now seek to create an even more cohesive community by including candidates. Joining now as a Candidate Member, *free of charge*, entitles you to attend events, apply for a Scholar's Grant, and even sit on the Board. Gloria Ellis is currently our Candidate Board Member, and we are creating more such positions. Gloria has already made wonderful

contributions by providing candidates' perspectives. **Note to new (2021) and recent graduate psychoanalysts (1-5 years post-graduation):** We appreciate the many difficulties of being thrust into the professional world upon graduation, and want to do what we can to support you. We therefore subsidize your dues, either completely or in part. (See below.)

There is no better time for members of the Postdoc community to support one another, and we hope you will join us for 2022!

With warmest regards and wishes for a better year ahead.

Maureen O'Reilly-Landry, PhD President

Helen Silverman, PhD, ABPP, Vice-President/Treasurer Judith Eckman-Jadow, PhD, Recording Secretary Harriette Kaley, PhD, Senate representative

Members-at-Large:
Judith Beldner, PhD
Stefanie Glennon, PhD
Judith Lobel, PhD
Janet Plotkin-Bornstein, PhD
Gloria Ellis, MD, Candidate Board Member

Referral Service Committee: Judith Beldner, Chair B.J. Cling Stephanie Noland

# **MEMBERSHIP:**

Graduate or Faculty Membership: Still only \$125

New Graduates (2021 or 2022 graduation) – Welcome! No dues

Recent Graduates (2017 or later): Discounted amount of \$75

Honorary Member: Special category for Postdoc Director and Clinic Director- No dues

Candidate Member – No dues

Confidential Hardship Dues: \$25

Please fill out the **pink renewal form**, make any necessary changes to your contact information, and return the form with your remittance (if any) in the envelope provided. **Make check payable to The Psychoanalytic Society.** Address is:

The Psychoanalytic Society 1310 Egypt Road, #554 Oaks, PA 19456

Renew or join online: fill out the renewal form found at: http://thepsychoanalyticsociety.org/become-a-psychoanalytic-society-member/

You can pay your dues with PayPal by going to <a href="www.Paypal.com">www.Paypal.com</a> and entering the Society's email address: postdocpsychoanalyticsociety@gmail.com and then follow the instructions.